15Sep2016 J24s Race Report



We ran two races this evening using two different courses. There were seven boats racing. The first race used a course of Tetrahedron (p) Tetrahedron (p) twice around. The second used a course of 1(p) S (p).  There was a large cruise ship anchored in the middle of the Bay when we set up the first race course. The wind shifted from North to South-southeast between the time we left the dock and the time we arrived in the Bay. Hence we set Ida up to the east of Rose Island with the intention of using racing mark 1 as the windward mark. This matched the wind and also took the cruise ship out of play. However, before we could set up the course, the wind shifted towards the East so we ended up deploying a windward mark north of mark 1.  We also deployed a leeward mark. The course was short and was posted for twice around.  The cruise ship departed during the first race so we moved Ida south to line up mark 1 as the windward mark. We also lined up mark S as the leeward mark. 
Race committee this evening consisted of: 

 

Ida 

     Guy Sanchez (PRO & driver) 

     Paul Taylor
     Winkle Kelly

     Anne Lane

     Chris Sullivan

     Clark Reiner

     Guy Sanchez (son)

     Tim Corbett (Fleet Representative

Captain Hosea
     Deb Penn - driver

     Graham Raven

     Murat Dymov

     Lauren Cotta (Fleet Representative)

 

We had one minor equipment issue this evening. The black fender which is normally at the stern of Ida was missing when we arrived for the evening. We were able to get a replacement from the dock office when we returned to the dock. Also, Captain Hosea needs air. There were no other equipment issues this evening. 

 

The mark boat was busy this evening. Its crew set up the first course using two tetrahedrons. They also set up two starting and finish lines. More importantly, the mark boat crew rescued two sailors who were on a disabled jet ski at the end of the evening. The sailors were adrift on their jet ski in the middle of the Bay. They did not have a radio or a working cell phone. The mark boat crew saw them waving for help and went over to render aid. The sailors boarded the mark boat which then towed the jet ski to the Goat Island Marina.  The two sailors were cold and tired. They were very glad that the crew of Captain Hosea was there to help since there were not many boats on the Bay and the sun was setting. We picked up the finish mark using Ida while the mark boat rendered aid.  

 

Guy 

